
Health Care Oversight 
Committee
Update on Mental Health – October 25, 2018 

Melissa Bailey, Commissioner



Update on:

� Brattleboro Retreat level 1 +12 bed expansion

� UVMMC/CVMC bed expansion planning process

� Community Street Outreach

� Legislative Reports



Brattleboro 
Retreat

� Initially 3 phase plan – was adjusted to 2 phase plan eliminating 
potential delays

� Planning and design on track for 12 beds to open Jan 2020. 

� Buildings and Ground Services, Brattleboro Retreat and 
Department of Mental Health working together to finalize plans 
and for construction to begin

� The only potential delay may be in hiring of nurses, psychiatrist 
and other direct line staff

� Remodeling may result in net 16 bed gain with DMH contractor for 
12 level 1 and the additional 4 be available for any payer or person



UVMMC and 
CVMC 
planning for 
bed expansion

� UVMMC and CVMC have been hosting and will continue to host 
community forums with a variety of stakeholders and interested 
parties to develop plan

� UVMMC and CVMC has done a deep analysis of emergency 
department waits, inpatient need and discharge delays and at this 
point have determine 29-35 bed capacity is needed



Community  
Outreach 
Team–
Chittenden Co

� Fully staffed and providing services to 5 towns: Essex, Winooski, 
South Burlington, Colchester and Shelburne

� Staff are flexible, well received and providing invaluable services

� Between April 2018-Sept 2018 611 people made contact with the 
Community Outreach Team

� 124 referrals to other services were made

� Of the 611 contacts only 39 were referred to the Emergency 
Department – 21 for psychiatric care; 12 for medical and 
psychiatric care and 6 for medical care only



Legislative 
Reports 

� Orders of Non-Hospitalization – workgroup has met several times, 
asked for an extension for one meeting to finalize 
recommendations 

� Reported out on the use of the additional $4.3M to the DAs for 
workforce retention. (Done Sept 2018)

� Leading or participating in all Act 200 reports which are in process

� Participating in committees and follow up reports related to 
� Educational census based funding 

� IMD issues and required phase down

� Adverse Childhood Experiences; Response Plan

� Facilities plan

� Commissioner on Offenders  -Traumatic Brain Injury



Questions?
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� Staff are flexible, well received and providing invaluable services

� Between April 2018-Sept 2018 611 people made contact with the 
Community Outreach Team

� 124 referrals to other services were made

� Of the 611 contacts only 39 were referred to the Emergency 
Department – 21 for psychiatric care; 12 for medical and 
psychiatric care and 6 for medical care only



Legislative 
Reports 

� Orders of Non-Hospitalization – workgroup has met several times, 
asked for an extension for one meeting to finalize 
recommendations 

� Reported out on the use of the additional $4.3M to the DAs for 
workforce retention. (Done Sept 2018)

� Leading or participating in all Act 200 reports which are in process

� Participating in committees and follow up reports related to 
� Educational census based funding 

� IMD issues and required phase down

� Adverse Childhood Experiences; Response Plan

� Facilities plan

� Commissioner on Offenders  -Traumatic Brain Injury



Questions?



Health Care Oversight 
Committee
Update on Mental Health – October 25, 2018 

Melissa Bailey, Commissioner



Update on:

� Brattleboro Retreat level 1 +12 bed expansion

� UVMMC/CVMC bed expansion planning process

� Community Street Outreach

� Legislative Reports



Brattleboro 
Retreat
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� Remodeling may result in net 16 bed gain with DMH contractor for 
12 level 1 and the additional 4 be available for any payer or person
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recommendations 

� Reported out on the use of the additional $4.3M to the DAs for 
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